Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly

MEMORANDUM

TO: Peter Ribbens, Assembly President

Members, KPB Assembly

FROM: Willy Dunne, Assembly Member

Brent Johnson, Assembly Member 21

DATE: August 19, 2025

RE: LAYDOWN Resolution 2025-036, Urging the Kenai Peninsula Borough School

District to Utilize Existing Operating Funds in Order to Provide an Interim Solution to Keep the School Pools in Seldovia and Ninilchik Open for FY2026 (Dunne,

Johnson)

As we work toward finding a long term solution for retaining community pool options within the Kenai Peninsula Borough, this resolution submits a request to the KPBSD to keep the school pools in Ninilchik and Seldovia open for the current fiscal year as interim solution.

Your consideration is appreciated.